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November 24, 2020 
 
In Reply, Reference FAA Correspondence #: 7A0-20-15833 
 
Mr. Jeff Angle 
Collins Aerospace 
4200 Airport Road, NW 
Wilson, NC 27896-8630 
 
Subject: Alternative Method of Compliance (AMOC) for Airworthiness Directive (AD) 

2020-21-02, Paragraphs (c)(1), (c)(2), (g)(2), (g)(3), and (i)(2), “Cargo Fire 
Extinguisher Halon Bottles” 

 
Dear Mr. Angle: 
 
The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has received your proposal dated November 19, 
2020, proposing an alternative method of compliance (AMOC) to paragraphs (c)(1), (c)(2), 
(g)(2), (g)(3), and (i)(2) of Airworthiness Directive 2020-21-02.  
The Atlanta Aircraft Certification Office approves your AMOC proposal to paragraphs 
(c)(1), (c)(2), (g)(2), (g)(3), and (i)(2) of Airworthiness Directive 2020-21-02, to use Kidde 
Aerospace & Defense Service Bulletin 473957-26-518, Rev 3, dated November 11, 2020, 
and Kidde Aerospace & Defense Service Bulletin 473919-26-521, Rev 4, dated November 
19, 2020 as an alternative method of compliance to the two Service Bulletins listed in 
paragraph (c)(1) of AD 2020-21-02. 
The fact that these two service bulletins do not change the the corrective action that was 
included in the two service bulletins mandated by the approved AD substantiates an 
acceptable level of safety which was the basis for approving the AMOC. 
The following limitations apply to this AMOC: 

• This AMOC applies to the aircraft makes and models listed in Service Bulletin 
473957-26-518, Rev 3, dated November 11, 2020, and Service Bulletin 473919-26-
521, Rev 4, dated November 19, 2020.  

This FAA AMOC is transferable with the aircraft to an operator who operates the aircraft 
under U.S. registry. 
Before using this AMOC notify your appropriate principal inspector, or lacking a principal 
inspector, the manager of the local Flight Standards District Office/Certificate Holding 
District Office. 
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All provisions of AD 2020-21-02 that are not specifically referenced above remain fully 
applicable and must be complied with accordingly.  
The Atlanta Aircraft Certification Office (ACO) will revoke this AMOC if the Atlanta ACO 
later determines that this AMOC does not provide an acceptable level of safety. (Delete this 
paragraph for global AMOCs) 
If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Mr. Samuel Belete 
at telephone 404-474-5580, fax 404-474-5506, or electronic mail at Samuel.Belete@faa.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
(for) 
Christina M. Underwood 
Manager, Atlanta ACO Branch 
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